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Happy Holidays, 
 

As we come to the close of 2022, I am happy to report on 

another successful year at ‘The Club’. This is only possible 

with the participation and engagement of all our members. 

And we will be looking to continue this momentum as we 

head into 2023 under the direction of Jim Weaton as your 

new FG&CC President! 
 

It has been an honor to serve as your President this past 

year. My last ‘ASK’ of our members is to be generous this 

Holiday Season in giving to our staff bonus fund. Simply 

reply to me via email (lori.schaefer@aipcompany.com) and 

we can charge your house account or bring in a check 

designated for the bonus fund. 
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and your 

family! We look forward to seeing you soon at ‘The Club’. 
 

Sincerely, 

Lori Schaefer-Weaton, 
President, Fairfield Golf & Country Club 

 

PS…don’t forget to see all we accomplished in 2022 on 

the following pages of the newsletter! 

President’s 

Corner 
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A continued staple at our annual 

meetings is reporting to members. 

This year’s included a report on the 

audited financial statements, a report 

from the president and others with 

significant information to share. The 

outcome of the meeting was to offer 

members insight into the 

performance, direction, and stability 

of the club.  

 

To all that attended, THANK YOU 

for your commitment and support to 

our Club. 

To Those who missed the meeting: 

This newsletter is dedicated to sharing the 

information presented at our Annual Meeting 

for those unable to attend. 

 

Any questions regarding the information 

presented can be directed to Lori Schaefer-

Weaton, Club President. 
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Treasure/Audit Review: 
                                             At our Annual Meeting, we shared the following audited financial information per 

our accounting firm – Graf & Company                      

Why is an annual audit review important to our members? 
 

It’s part of our Club’s Board of Directors fiduciary responsibility to act in the best interest of the club – and this includes exercising reasonable 

business judgement when making financial decisions. Our audit review is designed to provide our members reasonable assurance that financial 

statements prepared by the treasurer, and contracted bookkeeping management company are presented fairly, in the best interest of the club, and 

in conformity with the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants’ (AICPA) Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP).   

A yearly audit review indicates issues concerning financial management and makes suggestions for how to modify procedures and improve the 

club’s financial management operations. The following financial summary was presented at our annual meeting. If you would like additional 

information regarding the audit review, contact Treasurer Tom Thompson. 

 

 

 

 

 2022 Financials In Review: 
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1892 Kahgahgee Historical Golf  

Foundation  

New Foundation approved as  

a 501(c) (3) tax exempt charitable public 

foundation. Founding Board Members:  

Chuck Espy - Chair 

Nate Weaton - Secretary 

Tim Kuiken 

Jim Horras 

Martha Rasmussen 

Lori Weaton - Ex Officio as Current 

FG&CC President 

Term expiring in 2022: THANK YOU TO   

Brian Burroughs, Joe Carr & Larry Peach,  

 

Term continues through 2023:  

Lori Weaton, Christie Kessel, Jim Weaton 

 

Term continues through 2024: 

Tom Thompson, Ben Stone, Daryl Boden 

 
WELCOME CLASS OF 2025    
Melissa Mahon, Jason Davis, Cooper Rose 

FGCC  
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You are Invited! 

On January 28, from 10AM-1PM, the Board of 

Directors will host the 3rd annual Stakeholder 

retreat. 
 

The purpose of this gathering is to provide a platform for members to 

engage in a frank discussion and provide valued input to club 

operations in 2023. The outcome of the retreat will be an action plan 

the board will use to guide its work in ’23. 

 

If you are interested in attending, please RSVP (required) to Jim 

Weaton at j.weaton@lisco.com. Complimentary lunch provided.  

 

 

A reminder that the club  

Will be closed from Jan 1 – 16 for its annual 

major cleaning and repairs. 

The Club will reopen for lunch to all on 

January 17, 11am 

Thank you  
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Attention Members-in Case you haven’t heard 
We continue our effort to update our membership files, so we may have the most 

accurate information to serve you better. We have provided the link below that will take 

you to our data base and allow you to fill in your information. 

 

We appreciate your help in making sure our information is accurate and current. If you 

have a credit card on file that needs updating, please contact Kelly Southerland, Club 

Manager. 

 

https://forms.gle/chtw6D9jiSyeEmoq8.  

 

Thanks for your prompt attention to this request, 

 

 

As we look ahead to the facility needs of our club next year and 

beyond, the following items have been brought to the board’s 

attention: 

▪ Prep Station Refrigerators/Coolers in kitchen/Bar leaking – 
repair/replace. 

▪ Ovens in the kitchen nearing end of life and replaced. 
▪ New Furnace/Air for Fireside Lounge. 
▪ Duct Work redone. 

▪ Roof nearing the end of life. preventative maintenance 
done to prolong the life.   

▪ Pool repair/replace 
▪ Pool Locker Rooms and Upper pool deck demolition due to 

structural and safety issues. 

These items and other needs information will be shared frequently 

throughout the year. If a particular project Interests you, please 

contact facility chair Ben Stone for more information. 

https://forms.gle/chtw6D9jiSyeEmoq8
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Voluntters are the lifeblood of the Club 
Without many hands, our club would not be the success it is today. 

Please consider volunteering to serve on one of our operational 

committees: 

• Finance 

• Membership 

• Facilities 

• Pool 

• Golf, 

• Kitchen 

• Social Events 

Contact any Board Member to get involved today. And if they call, 

please say YES! 

 

 

CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS: Lori Schaefer-Weaton, President; Christie Kessel, Past President; Jim 

Weaton, Vice-President/Membership; Daryl Boden, Secretary; Larry Peach, Treasurer; Brian Burroughs, 

Facilities; Joe Carr, Golf; Ben Stone, Pool; Tom Thompson, Finance 

 

 

 


